
 
May 27, 2019 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
RE:   Labelling of HL7800 Module 

 
The HL7800 module is a Surface Mount Device soldered onto the end product and is not 
possible for the end-user to replace or remove from the end product.  
 
In an effort to reduce the amount of paper/plastic/adhesive label consumption and be a 
good environmental corporate role model, Sierra Wireless uses laser etching instead of the 
traditional labels for the module.  The laser etching process requires a “no etch” circular 
area in the centre of the module so that modules can be picked up by vacuum nozzles. 
 
The dimension of the module is shown in the drawing below. 
 

 
FCC ID: N7NHL78 

IC: 2417C-HL78 
 
Due to the small size of the product and the “no etch” area (marked grey) required for the 
laser etching process, it is not practical to mark the FCC Identifier and IC certification 
number in a font size of 4 points or larger.  Pursuant to FCC Rule §2.925, the FCC 
Identifier will be placed in the user manual and on the device packaging.  Sierra Wireless 
hereby seeks agreement from ISED to place the IC certification number in the user manual 
in accordance with Section 4 of RSS-Gen Issue 5. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Denis Chabot 
Senior Manager, Certification 


